Town Of Truro Commonwealth of Massachusetts Energy Committee Minutes

October 14, 2020

The Energy Committee held a meeting on October 14, 2020, convened by Nicole Tudor at 8:30a via GoToMeeting. Attending were Brian Boyle (Chair), Mark Farber, Bob Higgins-Steele, Nancy Medoff, James Nash, and Todd Schwebel, being a quorum of the Committee.

Minutes of prior meetings were not available. Mark will circulate.

Charter. The Committee discussed its charter, particularly vis a vis our joint interest but potentially overlapping work with the Climate Action Committee on climate. We agreed to better coordinate with the Climate Action Committee.

Cape Light Compact. Bob noted that CLC is open to comments on their upcoming 3-year plan.

Net Metering Credits. Mark updated the Committee regarding NMC discussions with CLC and CVEC. Mark and Nancy agreed to begin an outreach.

Net Zero Defined. We thanked Nancy for her work creating a video that explains net zero. We discussed next steps for outreach.

Passive House Construction. Bob provided an update.

Cloverleaf Project. Jim provided an update.

Building Codes and Nauset Regional School. Bob provided an update. We discussed possible letter-writing support.

Transfer Station Closure. Brian confirmed that the DPW has now formally received certification of the closure.

Town Building Inventory. Bob provided an update regarding discussions with Jared (DPW) about plans for Truro building modifications.

No members of the public raised other issues.

The Committee discussed meeting schedules which will be posted publicly.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45a.

Mark A Farker

Mark A Farber

Office of Town Clerk
Treasurer – Tax Collector
NOV –9 2020
Received 10WN OF TRURO
By